Sun Coast Pinto Club August 2017 Meeting Minutes

Meeting called to order by President Sherry Barnard at 7:50 PM on Tuesday, 8/1/17

In Attendance: Sherry Barnard, Jeff & Linda Jacobsen, Denise & David Escover, Amanda & Michael Johnson, Sue Leamons

Secretary's Report:

June 2017 minutes were reviewed. Motion to approve minutes was made by Denise with a second by Linda. The club approved the motion and the minutes were accepted as written. No meeting was held in July due to the meeting falling on the Independence Day Holiday.

Treasurer's Report:

Denise provided the account balance for the Sun Coast program. This information is not recorded in the minutes for public display but available at any meeting. Lucky J Embroidery submitted a bill for the cost of the Champion awards in the total of \$214.43. Sue made a motion to pay outstanding bills and approve the Treasurer's report and Denise provided a second. The club carried the motion.

Old Business/New Business:

Our Sun Coast Pinto and 7CPHC Clubs held their combined show on July 8th, 2017 at the Watsonville Fairgrounds. Judges for our "Spurs in the Sun All Breed Show", July 8th, 2017 at Watsonville will be Eric Hubbard for Rail and Lauren Murrell for Leadline/Ranch/Trail/Reining and both judges were very well received. Many positive comments about our show were received from adult exhibitors and parents of youth exhibitors including how "fun and relaxed" the day was and that we had "cool" class prizes and high point awards. Members agreed that the day was fun and discussed keeping the same show format for next year.

Additional thoughts about the show were discussed at the meeting including how the Fairgrounds Management needs to step up and take care of some facility issues before next year most importantly of which are to remove all the nails from the horse stalls and to repair/replace the sound system so the announcer can be heard in both arenas as well as the barn area.

It was noted that the club liked the July date for the show but will need to wait until the 2018 CCC Show dates are posted before securing the Watsonville Fairgrounds for next year. The club will look at earlier, alternate dates in June for backup.

Additionally we would like to thank the following Sun Coast Club members for their donations toward the show. Denise for donating the Reserve High Point Awards and the judge's room expenses, Linda for donating the cost of embroidery of the Champion High Point Awards, the picture frames and the Breyer Horses for Leadline, Sherry for donating the lunches for the judges and the Office Staff and Sue for donating the postage and other materials for mailing of the show premiums. Thank you all so much for your generous donations to our show.

The club made a minimal profit on the show and if we had not had the kind donations listed above, the show would not have supported itself. The club will consider making changes to reduce costs for next year and work to get more people involved in our Pinto Club.

No other old/new business was discussed so Sue made a motion to adjourn the meeting with Amanda provided the second.

Meeting adjourned at 8:38 PM.